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Dear Requester 
 
Request under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you once again for your request under the Freedom of Information Act. For ease of 
reference I am attaching your original questions: 
 
Please can you give me the number of deaths whereby Covid is the sole cause of 
death listed and no other pre-existing conditions or comorbidities were noted on the 
death certificate covering the period from March 2020 until the present day. – 21. 
 
I would also like the number of cycles you run as standard on PCR tests, - this 

depends on a number of factors, including what the test is for and what the starting material 

is, ie genomic DNA or RNA or nucleic acids extracted from formalin fixed paraffin blocks, in 

general the number of cycles is between 35-40 

 and would like to know if the number of cycles run ever differs in relation to the 

recipients/patients recent covid vaccination status, ie do you run the same, more or 

less cycles if the recipients/patient has undergone any of the available covid 

vaccinations. If this is the case then please can you provide an explanation. - All 

COVID PCRs are run for 40 cycles regardless. 

 
Please note that the information provided is the property of the Royal Surrey NHS 
Foundation Trust and is subject to Intellectual Property Database rights. Any commercial 
application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public 
Sector Information Regulations 2015. This means that if you wish to re-use the information 
provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask us for permission to do so. 
 
This letter confirms the completion of this request. A log of this request will be held on a 
database held by the Trust. 
 
I hope the information provided meets your needs. If you are dissatisfied with the Trust’s 
response, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be 
submitted within two months of the date of the response to your original request and should 
be sent to the Trust Company Secretary, at the address at the top of this letter.  
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right under 
Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to apply directly to the Information 
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Commissioner for a decision on whether your application has been dealt with in accordance 
with the Act. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information 
Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Freedom of Information 
Royal Surrey NHS Foundation Trust  


